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Millinium’s Alternatives Fund (ASX: MAX) 
It has come to ASX’s attention that 1480 Logan Road Pty Limited has given a notice (“Notice”) convening a general 
meeting of unitholders of MAX, purportedly pursuant to section 252D of  the Corporations Act, to be held today, 
Friday 22 November 2019 at 10.00 am Brisbane time  (“Meeting”). The purpose of the Meeting is to consider 
resolutions approving issues of certain units and convertible notes under Listing Rule 7.1 and to approve MAX 
making investments in accordance with its current investment mandate (“Resolutions”). 

The Notice was dated 25 October 2019 but not provided to ASX by MAX until 14 November 2019. No satisfactory 
explanation has been given to ASX for the delay.  

ASX declined to release the Notice to the market and raised with MAX concerns about the validity of the Notice 
under the Corporations Act, the efficacy of the Resolutions under Listing Rule 7.1 and whether the current 
investment mandate is accurately reflected in the Notice.  

MAX’s response to ASX’s concerns is set out in the attached letter from its solicitors HWL Ebsworth dated 
22 November 2019. A copy of the Notice is also attached. 

ASX advises that it will be pursuing its concerns with MAX and that it has given a direction to MAX under Listing 
Rule 18.8 not to take any steps to give effect to any Resolution passed at the Meeting until ASX advises MAX that 
ASX’s concerns have been satisfactorily resolved. 

Issued by 

Melissa Lim 
Adviser, Listings Compliance (Sydney) 
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